
 

 

SCHEDULE ‘B’ MUNICIPAL CLASS ENVIRONMENTAL ASSESSMENT 
Stormwater Management Improvements in Gallanough Park and Surrounding Area  
 
The Schedule ‘B’ Municipal Class Environmental Assessment (EA) process of the above-noted project 
included a published NOTICE OF COMPLETION dated November 18, 2010. The preferred solution was to 
construct a Dry Pond within Gallanough Park. By resolution of the City of Vaughan, the revised preferred 
solution is to construct an Underground Storage Facility. 
 
This REVISED NOTICE OF COMPLETION 
and accompanying updated Project File will 
be available for public review in accordance 
with the requirements of the Environmental 
Assessment Act. Subject to comments 
received as a result of this Notice, and the 
receipt of necessary approvals, the City of 
Vaughan intends to proceed with the 
design and construction of this project.  
 
THE FINAL PROJECT FILE REPORT 
(PFR) IS BEING RELEASED FOR 
PUBLIC AND AGENCY REVIEW AND 
COMMENT. The Final PFR can be 
accessed online at Gallanough Project 
Web Page and/or visit vaughan.ca and 
search “Gallanough Park and 
Surrounding Area”. In light of the current 
state of emergency due to COVID-19, 
interested parties are strongly encouraged 
to access the Final PFR online. Should this 
not be possible, please contact the City of  
Vaughan Project Manager (noted below) to 
request a hard copy. 
 
Anyone wishing to provide comments on the Final PFR must submit by December 14, 2020, to: 

If concerns regarding this project remain unresolved after consulting with the City of Vaughan, a Part II Order 
can be requested. The Part II Order Request Form can be accessed online at: ontario.ca/page/class-
environmental-assessments-part-ii-order. Completed Part II Order Request Forms must be sent to the Minister 
of the Environment, Conservation and Parks, with a copy to the Director of the Environmental Assessment 
Branch and a written request to the City of Vaughan Project Manager, at the following addresses before 
December 14, 2020: 
 
Office of the Minister Director, Environmental Assessment Branch  
Ministry of the Environment, Conservation and Parks  Ministry of the Environment, Conservation and Parks   
777 Bay St., 5th Floor 135 St. Clair Ave West, 1st Floor 
Toronto, ON M7A 2J3 Toronto, ON M4V 1P5 
Minister.mecp@ontario.ca EABDirector@ontario.ca  
 
Where there are outstanding concerns regarding potential adverse impacts to constitutionally protected 
Aboriginal and Treaty Rights, Part II Order requests on those matters should be addressed in writing to the 
Minister and Director without the need for a Part II Order Form. 
 
This Notice is issued on November 12, 2020. 

Under the Freedom of Information and Protection of Privacy Act and the Environmental Assessment Act, unless otherwise 
stated in the submission, any personal information such as name, address, telephone number, and property location included 
in a submission will become part of the public record files for this matter and will be released, if requested, to any person. 

Frank Facchini, P.Eng. 
Project Manager, Infrastructure Delivery 

Infrastructure Development, City of Vaughan 
2141 Major Mackenzie Drive 

Vaughan, ON L6A 1T1 
Phone: 905-832-8585 ext. 8986 

Email: frank.facchini@vaughan.ca 
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